

Newsletter of the Sunrise Optimist Club

Check us out on the internet: www.sunriseoptimist.org

Meeting called to order by Karen Ireland President's quote, "Do not quit- carry on. Look ahead, not back. Regret is futile"

Dan Lill gave the invocation. **Lloyd Becker** led the flag salute

Linda Sloan and Pastor Justin Jamis were guests. Pastor Jamis is the new pastor at Pleasant Hill United Methodist church. He is one of eight children and loves Blue Grass and Folk music. He playes the guitar and mandolin. He and his wife, Krysha, have four children.

Jack DeBacker won the progressive drawing.
Gary Scarlett won the weekly drawing.
Mike Brier and Damon Putnam had birthdays this week.

Matthew Clarke was inducted as our newest member and was presented a new member packet. Matthew is employed at Silver Lake State Bank.

Dan Lill needs help on Thursday July 21st, when the Pizza and Cookie Dough products arrive. Plan to help from 3 PM-9 PM, or any period of time that you can. We need cell phones and two wheel carts.

Sydney Hayes reported on his work getting us on Face-Book.

President Karen needs help putting up signs around our complex. Give her a call and volunteer to help her.

Kit Kelley reported on attending the Optimist International convention in Baltimore. 29 from the Kansas district attended.

Our annual golf tournament will be held on Friday July 29th. The cost is \$260 per team or \$65 per person. Alan Rose needs help soliciting door prizes, fixing lunches the evening before, etc. We need cases of water for the tournament. Plan to help! The Kansas Optimist District meeting will be held in Topeka on August 19-21. Our club is hosting the Friday evening picnic. Optimist International president Danny Rogers will be here. Thanks to Bill Kaston, there will be no cost for the Barbecue, but a free-will donation will be received for Childhood Cancer Camp.

The 3rd annual Childhood cancer benefit golf tournament will be held on Friday, August 12, at the Falcon Ridge golf course in Lenexa. Shot-gun start at 8 AM.

Our club needs a President-elect. If the nominating committee asks you to serve-say "YES."

Marvin Smith needs help with concessions. We have two tournaments coming up the next two weekends.

On August 6th a Christian Rock concert will be held on our complex grounds. It is a fund raiser for the Pleasant Hill Methodist church. Plan to attend.

Program- John Kabus, Shawnee County noxious weed director and Seaman High School senior Caroline Kabus. Caroline attended American Legion Auxiliary Girls' State and National History Day in Washington DC. She thanked us for sponsoring her. John taught in the Seaman district from 1989-93.

Future programs-July 19- Dennis Hupe, Director of Field services for the Kansas Soybean Commission.

> July 26- Mike Flynn, Rebound Physical Therapy on "Healthy Body, Healthy Food, Healthy You!"

Closed with the creed

